
Council on General Education
March 5, 2009

William Thompson, Amy Brock, Sean Cordes,  Steve Bennet, David Haugen, Candace McLaughlin 
(ex-officio), Steve Bennet, Phyllis Rippey, Kathleen O'Donnell-Brown, Douglas Huff, William 
Thompson, David Casagrande,  Sofura Boukari, Bill Knox (guest)

Discussion of General Honors 305 Advanced Fine Arts
Phyllis Rippey: This is a 300 level course and, so, doesn't look like an Honors course. Most Gen 

Ed courses are not 300. Why do an advanced focus course? Do they need Gen Ed and Upper Division 
credit?

Bill Knox: Yes—for the upper division honors. We also have very few lower division classes.
Phyllis: I need an organizing principal that says: This is appropriate because it is Honors. But 

how do we say no to Political Science if they ask the same question.
Bill: The Honors College is not an academic department. We have a modicum of control over 

our offerings. 
Phyllis: So the faculty member wants to offer it as Gen Ed so it will make?
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Phyllis: I wanted to investigate the possibility of archiving our records. Bill, David Casagrande, 

Amy Brock and I met with Heather Richmond (university archivist). We are going to work toward 
establishing an archive. We will give the archives the paper and electronic records we have now. Then, 
every two years we will move the minutes, etc. from the Council web site to the archives, where they 
will be archived in a searchable format (DVD or CD).

Phyllis: I'd also like to have a web master for this council. Perhaps the Provost could have a 
grad student in CS or IDT, etc. be the web master for the various Senate Councils. 

Phyllis: The committee that met with Heather will meet with the Provost to discuss our 
concerns about archives, etc. of our council.
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Phyllis: All we want is totals from the departments, aggregated numbers, related to the goals. I 

will make sure Judy knows this. As regards our next meeting, we need to think what we do with the 
numbers. I assume we are reporting to Faculty Senate. I assume we will take the numbers by area, not 
by departments.
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Phyllis: No. Just Fall.
John Miller: Judi Dallinger says we have to do this again in the spring.
Phyllis: I will get that clarified.
Phyllis: Discusses need for election of new chair in April.
Meeting at Adjourned at 4:21 pm


